
SCHOOL NEWS - 13 January 2023

Value of the month: Forgiveness

EYFS Playground

We have been very fortunate to secure funding for a brand new EYFS playground thank you to Vik Verma,

previous Director for Education, and Councillor Parry. We are very excited to see the work getting underway

after months of planning.

Arrival and dismissal for Barn Owls and Owls children will be revised during work, week beginning 16th

January. You will have received further information from our EYFS team for those involved. Thank you for

your understanding and cooperation during this work.

A huge thank you to our EYFS team: Mrs Gillibrand, Mrs Ings, Mrs Young, Mrs Errington and Miss Snowden,

who have all worked tirelessly to plan and prepare the area. A special thank you to our parents; Mr Phillips and

Mr Ings, who have also helped to prepare groundwork ready to start this project on Monday.

There will be a grand opening once this is complete and we cannot wait to share the final playground with you.

Watch this space!

Before



Achievements

Learners of the week:

Barn Owls: Olivia for wonderful repeating patterns.

Owls: Gina-Mae for settling in so wonderfully into Owls class.

Kestrels: Findley for trying really hard with his handwriting. Daniel for remembering important vocabulary

across the curriculum.

Hawks: Charlie for a positive and focused attitude.

Eagles: Poppy for working extra hard in maths.

Other achievements: Hugh for achieving 2nd place with his team at the District Cub Scouts Scrapheap

Challenge 2022.

Punctuality

We have several lates this week and our punctuality appears to be deteriorating since Christmas. Please work

with us to be in school on time to start learning at 8.45am. Lateness does have an impact on learning and

organisation within the class as teachers have already started lessons. Please note that we also have limited

intercom usage too as one is down and there is not always a member of staff in the school office. Thank you

for your support.

Attendance

Class: Week beginning: 9 January 2023

Owls 94.5%

Kestrels 97.9% - Well done Kestrels

Hawks 97.2%

Eagles 97.3%



Dates for your diary:

Tuesday 7 February 2.30pm -  E-Safety assembly for parents

Wednesday 8 February 2.30pm - SATs Workshop for KS1 Parents

Wednesday 8 February 3.30pm - Escape Lines charity workshop for staff and parents and assembly for KS2.

Thursday 9 February 2.30pm - SATs Workshop for Year 6 Parents

Friday 10 February - PTFA Valentine’s Disco

Friday 10 February - Children break up for half term

Monday 20 February - Back to school

Have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Waring and all staff at Hazelbury Bryan Primary School.


